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Dear Parents/Carers 

This week, we welcomed our 2020 Kinder students for their first Cruise into Kindy transition visit, and what 
a fabulous morning we had! We have a bumper crop of Kindies for the New Year and were absolutely 
delighted with the turnout. Not only did almost everyone enrolled attend, but some others came along 
too. On the basis of the numbers attending the transition event, we will now be forming a fourth Kinder 
class (likely a K/1 composite). The first visit was very busy, but at the next two visits, this year’s Kinders 
will go to Year 1 classes for their own transition visit, meaning that the new Kinders can get to know 
each other and the teachers more easily. 

2020 Staff Planning 
While we’re talking about planning….NSW public schools are staffed depending on the number of 
children who are both enrolled and attending on Week 2 of the new school year. A lot is riding on 
getting these numbers right….our entitlement to a Deputy Principal, teacher allocations etc are all 
decided depending on numbers. To help us make plans that work, it is very helpful if we know as much 
as possible about who is coming/not to Tanilba Bay for the new school year. If your family is moving, 
please be sure to let us know. 

Class Allocations for 2020 
Some very organised mums and dads have already sent in request for class placements for 2020. 
Teachers lodged their preferences last term, and these have been considered along with the needs 
of students and teams, as well as staff leave/part-time teaching entitlements. We have now almost 
finalised allocating teachers to classes and will let teachers know soon.  

Teacher/class allocations will be posted to our website Thursday of next week (we’ll remind you in the 
next newsletter). Once teacher allocations are posted, you will be able to consider whether or not you 
would like to express a preference for class placement for 2020. Any preferences expressed should 
outline why being with a particular teacher would benefit your child’s learning or wellbeing. You can 
also express a preference about students that you would like your child to be with/not with, provided 
your reasons relate to your child’s learning or wellbeing.   

If you would like to express a preference, your preference must be emailed to 
timothy.harris1@det.nsw.edu by Monday 11th November as teachers will meet to put classes together 
Wednesday 13th November. We will carefully consider all parent preferences, along with teacher 
perspectives, when placing students, but it is important to remember that it might not be possible to 
accommodate all parent preferences.  More information will be included on the Teacher/Class 
Allocations note posted to the website.  
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PBL: Right Place, Right Time 
This week’s PBL message is Right Place, Right Time. Teachers will 
be looking out to make sure everyone remembers to be in the 
correct place and are making an effort to get to class on time 
after breaks.  

Congratulations Mr Gatt!! 
On Monday, a representative from the NRL came to school to 
present Mr Gattenhof with the Newcastle NRL Teacher of the 
Year award for 2019. This award is a fantastic recognition of the 
contribution Mr Gatt makes to ensure sporting opportunities for 
the students, not only students at our school, but throughout the 
wider area in his role as zone convener. 

Mr Tim Harris, Deputy Principal  
 

Year 6 Farewell News: Jackson and Jackson 

The preparations for the Graduation and Farewell are well 
underway.  Parents and teachers have helped to begin 
organising the event through the Farewell Committee. This year 
the Committee has parent, teacher and student representatives.  
Year 5 recently held our annual Market Day to help raise money 
for the night.  This was a great success.  At the end of Term 3, Year 
6 completed a Survey about our preferences for the theme and 
food choices.  Thank you to the Committee members who are 
working together to prepare for our Year 6 Graduation and we 
are sure that this event will be a night to remember!  

Salvation Army Christmas Appeal: Tiarne  

This year the school Parliament voted unanimously to take part in 
a community service initiative for Christmas.    We will have a 
Christmas tree at the school where students and families can 
donate gift to those who are less fortunate at Christmas.  Gifts 
don’t need to be super expensive but they will still bring a smile 
to a child’s face.  Some suggestions include: sporting equipment, 
beach towels, Lego kits, backpacks, stationery, books and gift 
cards.  Please support this cause that we have selected as a way 
to benefit others in the community.  We will let you know when 
you can begin your gift drop at school.  In the meantime, keep 
an eye out for terrific bargains! 
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2020 Parliament Leaders 

Year 5 students who displayed an interest in nominating themselves for Parliament for 2020 were 
provided with nomination forms on Wednesday 23rd October to complete as part of the selection 
process. Nominations will close on Thursday 31st October 2019.  Students have been advised that 
nominations must be in by the due date. Successful nominees will be invited to present a speech to 
students and staff supporting their campaign for Student Parliament Leader at a special election 
assembly to be held on Monday 18 November, 2019. 

If you haven’t sent your BUSHFIRE CONTACTS FORM back to 
school, you’re late! Bushfire Season is upon us and we need to 

know who can collect your child if the school has to close at short 
notice. Please send form back when school resumes 
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